 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 16th April 2015
Councillors present;
Cllrs P.V.Hirst (Chairman), S.Belton (clerk),M.Ellin,M.Bristow,C.Hart,C.Bradwell,H.Partington, A.Buttery.

Public present: 

Ward Cllrs Barratt and Fox
1528
               Apologies for absence.
Cllrs Costello and Holt.
1529          
Declarations of interest
                             
Nothing declared.
1530
To confirm the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th March 2015
Minutes circulated to all councillors and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.

1531

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area and field- The clerk notified the council that the £20000 commuted sums money has now been credited to the bank account and so the equipment invoice can now be settled. The clerk has added the new equipment onto the existing insurance policy which has added an extra £25 to the policy up to expiry in May 2015. ERYC have now installed the new litter bin onto the field which will be added onto their routine emptying service.
The rubbish skip previously causing a concern has now been removed and a recent litter pick has removed the excess litter built up over the last few months leaving a clean and tidy field.
The clerk has provided a new play area equipment inspection booklet which will be given to a designated councillor each month to complete and perform the weekly safety inspections. This month the booklet has been given to Cllr Hirst.

The play area opening ceremony was discussed and ideas of who should perform the opening ceremony were talked about. No dates have yet been set but ERYC have indicated that they can provide publicity and refreshments when a date is set. It was resolved to add this item onto the May agenda for further debate.

The clerk has contacted Pentagon Sports to obtain information about a possible grant application. It appears extra Astra turf would not be possible to obtain via a grant however the possibility of a new set of multi-use goals and a Traverse wall could be obtained within the grant remit at no cost to SPC. It was proposed that the clerk accepts the help from Pentagon and asks them to bid for grant funding to obtain these items. The position of this equipment will be decided when/if grant funding is a success.

Dog fouling-the ERYC dog warden Stuart Allen has sent a letter to one particular dog owner that seems to be persistently offending the ERYC dog orders. It is now hoped this particular problem will stop. The parish council will continue to monitor the problem.
Speed survey-a speed survey along Low Street had recently been done and ERYC have now been given the results. The results show that the majority of vehicles including HGVs were abiding by the speed limit and as such no ERYC nor police intervention is warranted.
Old churchyard- Cllr Hart has sent a letter to the diocese registrar Andrew Vidler to explain the reasons for the SPC decision to try and re open the churchyard and to establish if this can happen and what the process is to proceed with this idea. A reply has now been received which unfortunately states that the church are unwilling to re-open the closed churchyard. It was resolved that Cllr Hart looks into this matter further and liaises with  Dr Julie Rugg (cemetery research York Univ) to establish information, advice and government guidelines as to any future possibility of re-opening previously closed churchyards.
1532
 
Planning applications
Planning application for D.Slack, Prospect House Care Home to erect a 2 storey extension ref 14/03627/PLF. The parish council strongly objected to this application; however ERYC have approved it. Ward Cllrs Fox and Barratt were invited to attend the meeting to provide their own reasons for approving the application which the parish council were interested to hear about.
Planning application 15/00669/rem for G.Alcock, 104 High Street, Swinefleet for erection of dwelling.SPC resolved to OBJECT to this application. The clerk will inform ERYC and give reasons for this decision.
Planning application ref DC/15/00329/TPO for C.Bradwell at 21 Prospect Close, Swinefleet to fell Sycamore tree. Noted as APPROVED by ERYC.
1533

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Recent verbal complaints have been made to Cllr Partington about the misuse of the “old peat works” as a car rally racing ground.  It appears vehicles are travelling to this area on an evening and using the area as a race track and causing a concern to nearby residents. It was resolved that the clerk contacts the police to notify them of the problem. Ref C417200415 now created as an incident reference.
Concerns were raised about the use of the river bank verge being used as a car park creating a muddy mess when these cars park up/reverse from the area. It was resolved that the ERYC Street scene officers are made aware of this when they visit the village shortly.
River bank landscaped area-concerns were expressed about the recent EA contractor whom it seems has attended this area and pruned the shrubs but has neglected to take away the cuttings and has instead left them on the river side of the bank. It was resolved that the clerk contacts EA to alert them to this problem and ask them to notify the contractor and insist the area is cleared. Kathryn Shaw is the EA contact.
A letter from ERYC was received and noted which informs of road surfacing works due to be performed along Kings Causeway with effect from 5th May 2015.
Village drains were discussed at length when the councillors discussed the fact that the drains particularly along Kings Road, Park Street and Kings Causeway are regularly blocked and overflow. It appears YWA often send an engineer to unblock the drains but fail to look into the problem further to establish why these drains constantly block. It was resolved that the clerk contacts YWA to explain the situation and ask for a full investigation and to provide a map of all the village drains.
1534

Ward councillors report


Nothing to report.
1535                  Financial matters.

The clerk alerted the council to the fact that the two savings bonds have now matured on March 1st 2015. It was resolved that the clerk obtains information of the best available 3-5 year bonds on the market and brings this information again to the next meeting due to lack of time for discussion at this meeting.
`
The annual maintenance contract was signed by the clerk and the chairman for the 2015-2016 seasons and will be given to Messrs Bristow/Brannon for approval and signing.

Cheques approved for payment;



Cq no 101579 S.Belton salary.
Cq no 101586 H.Bristow £220.00
Cq no 101585 M.Brannon £220.00

Cq no 101580 ERYC £200.97
Cq no 101581 Play & Leisure £25800

Cq no 101582 YWA £8.27

Cq no 101583 Came & Co £25

Cq no 101584 ERYC £437.48

Cq no 101587 J.Backhouse £6.76

1536

Items for  next months agenda



To approve annual audit


Councillors to sign acceptance of office forms.



Cemetery sub committee members to elect.
1537

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 21st May 2015 at 7.00pm


To note this meeting will include the AGM also.
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